South Ellis County Water Supply Corporation
Board Meeting Minutes

October 20, 2016
The South Ellis County Water Supply Corporation met in regular session October 20, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. in their office at 109 Main Street, Italy, TX.  The following Board members were present: President Russ Lewis, Vice-President Myron Major, Secretary/Treasurer Michael Cheatham and Mark McClain.  Board member Kevin Buck was a late arrival.  Employees present were Suzann Hyles, Michele Riddle and Joe Windham.  Employees Justin Hayes and Bobby Wooldridge were not in attendance.
President Russ Lewis called the meeting to order at 6:31 p.m.

Suzann Hyles opened the meeting with prayer.

President Russ Lewis determined there was a quorum.

VISITOR(S) – Rod McLeod
VISITOR(S) SIGNED UP TO ADDRESS THE BOARD – Rod McLeod
Rod McLeod addressed the Board regarding his concerns as to the amount of the transfer fee and allowing SECWSC employees to unlock meters after hours.
BOARD MEETING MINUTES – A motion was made by Myron Major to approve the minutes of the regular meeting held on September 15, 2016.  The motion was seconded by Mark McClain.  The motion carried unanimously.
APPLICATIONS AND TRANSFERS – Kevin Buck made a motion to approve the following application:
SOUTH ELLIS COUNTY WATER SUPPLY CORPORATION
October 2016
NEW WATER METER APPLICATIONS FOR APPROVAL


October 20, 2016 
Uriel Velazquez
Paid in Full 9/30/2016

587 John Davis Drive
Account # 519 Certificate # 2257 
October 2016
TRANSFER OF WATER METERS FOR APPROVAL

            Transferred From:           
            Transferred To:    

       Acct #      
   Cert #

N/A
CHAMBERS MEADOW
October 2016

NEW WATER METER APPLICATIONS FOR APPROVAL

N/A

September 2016

TRANSFER OF WATER METERS FOR APPROVAL

Transferred From:           
            Transferred To:    

       Acct #

N/A
Myron Major seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
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ADJUSTMENTS – Kevin Buck made a motion to approve the SECWSC adjustments in the amount of $9.94 and Chamber Meadows adjustments in the amount of ($130.03). Mark McClain seconded and the motion carried unanimously.  
PAST DUE LIST – Kevin Buck made a motion to approve the past due list for SECWSC in the amount of $2,655.79.  Michael Cheatham seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.  
FINANCIAL REPORT – The September 2016 Financial Statement for SECWSC as follows:  
Total Deposits - $75,034.38
Total Disbursements - $53,839.04
Total Checking FSB & CNB -  $59,371.15
Cash Flow for September 2016 – $21,195.34
The September 2016 Financial Statement for Chambers Meadow as follows:
Total Deposits - $2,993.17
Total Disbursements - $3,209.54
Total Checking FSB & CNB - $2,854.55
Cash Flow for September 2016 – $(216.37)
Mark McClain made a motion to approve the September 2016 Financial Statement.  Michael Cheatham seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

SEPTEMBER PAYROLL INFORMATION – The September 2016 payroll information was presented and noted.

NEW BUSINESS

PLUTO WELL – Joe Windham informed the Board that the Pluto well is experiencing problems and must be chlorinated.  In order to provide chlorine, a driveway must be put in.  The bids were presented for the cost to install the driveway to the well.  Kevin Buck made a motion to accept Danny Day's bid for installing a driveway to the Pluto Well.  Myron Major seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
PRELIMINARY 2017 BUDGET – Suzann Hyles presented the Preliminary 2017 Budget to the Board.  If necessary, a Budget Workshop Special Meeting may be called.

FINAL TERMINATION OF ACCOUNT #334 – Kevin Buck made a motion to terminate account #334 because the account has been delinquent for years.  Myron Major seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

CHILDRESS ENGINEERS 2017 SYSTEM MAPS & HYDRAULIC ANALYSIS – Tabled.  Board advised to get a bid from another engineer firm.   
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OLD BUSINESS

BLACKSMITH SHOP – Kevin Buck made a motion to accept the offer of $1,600 for the blacksmithing items in the Blacksmith shop from Mr. Ken Harris.  Myron Major seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

MULTIPLE CONNECTIONS TO A SINGLE TAP – To be discussed in Executive Session. 
SYSTEM/GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT – Suzann Hyles discussed the TRWA conference she attended in San Antonio and the TWDB Financial Workshop in Corsicana.  We have hired a new field employee and Chambers Meadow will be taken over by Hilco on November 1, 2016.  Suzann also commended all the employees on their work ethic and willingness to tackle any job.  SECWSC's water loss has increased to 41.20%.  
BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS – None
EXECUTIVE SESSION – in accordance with the following subsections of the Texas Open Meetings Act, Texas Government Code §551.074:

The Board entered Executive Session at 8:32 p.m. to discuss Multiple Connections to a Single Tap.

OPEN SESSION – The Board reconvened to open session at 9:02 p.m.
ADJOURNMENT -  A motion was made by Kevin Buck to adjourn the Board meeting at 9:04 p.m.  Mark McClain seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
Michael Cheatham, SECWSC Board Secretary/Treasurer
